Utility Shut-Off Protection Non-Compliance - What To Do?

Mass 211 reports getting a spate of shut-off complaints.  Examples:

· notices not sent (not informing at all before shut-off)

· or if sent, received the day prior to shut-off

· informing landlord not tenant of shut-off

· even when provided with medical protection-utility co said they would appeal/reverse the decision
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1.  It is rare for the company not to send notices, although possible.  It is hard to prove that the notices were not sent, if the company alleges that they were sent and has some record that reflects that.  A customer can file a complaint with the DPU that no shut-off notice was received.  The decision in each case will depend on the specific facts.

2.  It is also rare, but possible, that the notices were received the day before shut-off.  Under law, the shut-off notice must give the customer at least 72 hours (3 days) before the actual shut-off.  If the customer can prove that the notice was received only the day before (again, hard to prove, but possible), I would guess that the DPU would order service restored.

3.  If the landlord pays the bills, the company must give the landlord notice, but also must use reasonable means to get notice to any tenants who would be affected by loss of service.   

In each of the these cases, it comes down to a factual dispute.  The customer can file a complaint at the DPU.

On the serious illness issue:  It is illegal for a company to reject a valid serious illness letter.  The company can file an appeal…but the service would stay on during the appeal.  The burden would be on the company to show that the letter is somehow defective/invalid.

Charlie

